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MEDIA RELEASE
On Tuesday, September 22, 2015 at approximately 8:40am the Grafton Police Department responded to a report of an unintended hot air balloon landing at the MBTA Commuter Rail station located on Pine Street.  The Grafton Fire Department and MedStar Ambulance Service also responded to the scene.  

It was determined there were no injuries sustained to either the balloon pilot or the six (6) adult passengers aboard the balloon at the time of the landing.  The balloon pilot (identified as Derald Young of Dixfield, ME) reported the group launched from a property in the neighboring town of Shrewsbury earlier in the morning under favorable conditions.  The pilot stated that sometime during the flight the wind conditions changed which necessitated the unscheduled landing.

The pilot attempted to guide the balloon to an open field on the campus of Tufts University but ultimately landed in the parking lot located approximately 1000 yards northwest of the Tufts campus.

During its decent, the balloon contacted an over-head guide wire which spanned between two light support poles causing the pole, a light and the guide wire to topple.  As a result, three motor vehicles parked in the area sustained minor damage. The balloon is owned and operated by Damn Yankee Balloons, a company located in Dixfield, ME.  This event remains under investigation by the MBTA Police Department.

Grafton Police Department





�





28 Providence Road ( Grafton, Massachusetts 01519


Telephone (508) 839-5343 ( Fax (508) 839-0106


www.graftonpolice.com





Normand A. Crepeau, Jr.


Chief of Police











Building Partnerships for a Safer Community


